

Meeting Notes:

Meeting Notes:

Janice Perrino

Newsletter Date: Feb 13th, 2019



Volume 23, Issue 32

Club Duties

If you are unable to fulfill your duty, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT, then let the meeting chair know.

February 13th, 2019

Front Door Greeters: Sheila Forrest & Bill Hardy

Front-of-House:

Jeff Boegel

Invocation: Bill Hardy Dawne Anderson

Introductions: Denise Davidson

Rotary Minute:

Sher Holubowich 50/50:

Bill Brendon Sqt at Arms: Daryl Knievel

February 20th, 2019

Front Door Greeters:

Sher Holubowich & Anna Jones

Jeff Boegel Invocation: Ron Blank

Front-of-House:

Introductions: Rod Fay

Rotary Minute: Daryl Knievel

50/50: Bill Brendon

Sqt at Arms: Graham Calder

February 27th, 2018

Front Door Greeters:

Weekly Wake-up

upcoming Programs

Feb 13 - Stephanie Dancevic, VIVRS

Feb 20 - Mike Hooper, CEO Nanaimo Airport

Feb 27 - Rotary Information Meeting

San Mahara wins 50/50 prize...

The latest 50-50 prize of \$612 was won last week by

San Mahara. Congratulations, San!

New Members Proposed...

The Board has recommended the following become members of Rotary Daybreak. If no negatives are received from the members, they will be asked to join our Club:

Sponsor Ev Boegh: Rahul Ramteke Proposed Classifica-

tion Marketing,

Sponsor Rod Mont: Michael (Mike) Holyk Proposed Clas-

sification Investment Advisor



Link to Daybreak Calendar...

http://www.daybreakrotary.ca/index.php?p=1 14

Sunshine Ladies reminder...

A reminder...If any members know of another member who is ill or who has had a death in the family, Daryl Knievel & Denise Larson please let our Sunshine Ladies, Sher or Donna know, so that they can send out a card on behalf of the Front-of-House:

club. Thank you.

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net

Don Bonner **Meeting Notes:** Introductions:

Club Birthdays Terry Rogers

Club Anniversaries

No Birthdays this week. No Anniversaries this week.

Ken Hammer

Rotary Minute:

Bill Hardy 50/50:

Jeff Boegel

Invocation:

Bonnie Murrell

Sgt at Arms: Kris Rongve

P.O. Box 37051, #38 - 3200 Island Highway, Nanaimo, BC Canada, V9T 6N4 / Phone 250-741-9333 Rotary District 5020 / Club # 31160

Meeting Notes - Feb 6/2019 submitted by Randall Taylor, photos by Donna Allen.

President Ev Boegh opened the meeting with 'O Canada' accompanied by Rod Mont.

Guests: were introduced including; Doug Blender, Past President of the Semiahmoo Rotary Club, Tony Davis, our guest speaker today, Teresa Neilson from Nanaimo Unique Kids, Denise Fraser, Garry, and Jodi & Lauren Rogers.



Rotary Moment: Ken Hammer provided a Moment with reference to The Art of Relevance, asking "Are we (Rotary) relevant" and "Who are we relevant to"? Ken underscored that welcoming guests into Rotary is important in creating relevance for new members. The role of our greeters is to make people feel welcome and relevant when they come to our club. Ken suggests that being a greeter is a great opportunity to make guests feel welcome.

Announcements: Bonnie needs all club members to complete the Youth Protection on-line training. Please do this now. Likewise, Bill Hardy reminds all members to complete their criminal record check. All members should

have received an email from Bill with details.

Sher H. reminded us that February 28th is "paint night". This fellowship event requires a minimum number of participants. See Sher to sign up. Sher is also working on an evening at the Chemainus Theatre in the month of April. More info to follow.

Ev encourages members to support and be involved with the Coldest Night of the Year event. Daybreak will be providing a walking team. The event is February 23rd. See Ev for more information.

Bill Brendon provided San Mahara with his winnings (\$612) from last week's 50/50 draw. Additional Paul Harris awards were presented; Rod Faye has attained Paul Harris +2 and Ron Blank has reached Paul Harris +4.

San Mahara introduced a charity called "The Weight We Carry". The charity supports women's mental health in Kathmandu, Nepal. The five Nanaimo area clubs will provide \$2,500. to this cause.

Program: Our guest speaker Tony Davis represents the Anglican Diocese in matters of refugees. He is active in Rotary and was a founding member of the Loaves and Fishes organization. (I will state here that the presentation given by Tony was very informative and encouraged participation in support of refugees far more than these short notes can convey. The writer recommends attendance at a presentation by Tony to understand better the fun-



damentals and support of refugee sponsorship.) In Canada the resettling of refugees is done through a private sponsorship group. This group is responsible for a period of 12 months following settlement. Canada is the only country in the world currently using this "private sponsorship" model. Tony clarified that he is describing the process of refugees, not asylum seekers. Refugees are defined as being outside of their home country and cannot be integrated into the country in which they are currently located and they cannot return to their home country. Some of the critical issues of resettlement are: cost of housing, language training, employment, access to daycare and medical and dental health care. Dental health is provided by the Interim Federal Health Plan. This provides only limited services and through a limited number of dentists. Sponsorship groups must consider what they are able to offer, what is essential, that they will be seeking outside funding. Tony suggests that Rotary Clubs could be a good source for funding.

Draws: 50/50; Donna Allen had her chance at the cards, but no luck. The Foundation draw was won by Sheila.

Sergeant at Arms collected fines and Happy Bucks. President Ev reminded us to "be the inspiration" for the world and each other. We then recited the Four Way Test and said our goodbyes.

Rotary Club Meetings

Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon 1st, 2nd, 3rd Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Nanaimo Golf Club, 6:10 pm Wednesday – Nanaimo Oceanside, Nanaimo Golf Club 5 p.m. Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m. Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m.



Rotary Contacts

Club President:

Evelyn Boegh

Past President:

Nathan Thornton

Vice President:

Christine McAuley

Club Secretary:

Ron Blank

Club Treasurer:

Doug Pearson

Club President Elect:

Doug Lum

International Service Director:

Graham Calder

Community Service Director:

Dave Perry

Youth Service Director:

Bill Hardy

Club Service Director:

Donna Allen

Member Service Director:

Rod Fay

Bulletin Editor:

Robb Mowbray

Assistant Governor Area 4:

Wayne Anderson

District Governor 2018-2019:

Craig Gillis

RI President 2018-2019:

Barry Rassin

Make-ups

To ensure that your make-up information is properly recorded, send any info on extra meetings attended, extra committee work, service projects, online work, etc. to Denise Davidson.

Four Way Test

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

